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19 July 2021 
 
Our Reference: SYD20/01146/04 
Departments Reference: SSD-9794683 
 
Bruce Zhang 
Industry Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Dear Mr Zhang, 
 
EXHIBITION OF EIS - OAKDALE WEST ESTATE STAGE 3 - WAREHOUSES 2A, 2C, 2D, 2E - 
2 - 18 ALDINGTON ROAD, KEMPS CREEK 
 
Reference is made to the Department’s referral dated 7 July 2021 with regard to the 
abovementioned State Significant Development Application (SSDA), which was referred to 
Transport for NSW (TfNSW) Services for comments.  
 
The proposal seeks development approval for the for construction and use of three warehouses 
(four tenancies) within the Oakdale West Industrial Estate (OWE) SSDA under section 4.22 of the 
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act (EP&A Act) and sets out the concept proposal, 
establishes the framework for future development and Stage 1 works for the proposed industrial 
hub of land. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the additional information provided and notes that Appendix C – Traffic 
Response is dated 26 April 2021. TfNSW response provided on 6 June 2021 has not been 
addressed. TfNSW reiterates the response provided in Attachment A. 
 
Following receipt of the above requested information, TfNSW will complete its assessment and 
advise its support (or) otherwise. Further information may be requested following completion of the 
review. 
 
If you have any further questions, Ms Laura van Putten would be pleased to take your call on (02) 
8849 2480 or please email development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has been of 
assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Pahee Rathan 
A/Senior Manager Land Use Assessment 



Attachment A 

 



 



 


